
Highways Improvement Request Form 
Contact Details 

Name: Date: 

Address: 

Telephone No: 

Email Address: 

Issue Details 

Location of Issue: 

Community Area: 

Parish or Town Council: 

Nature of Issue: (Max 600 characters)

How long has it been an issue? 

What would you like done to resolve this issue? (Max 600 characters)

Have you been in touch with your local Wiltshire Councillor? (Yes/No) 

This form needs to be completed and e-mailed or sent to your local Town or Parish Council. 
Town and Parish contact details are available via the link below: 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx 

Town or Parish Council Comments: (To be completed by Town or Parish Council only - Max 600 characters) 


	Town or Parish Council CommentsRow1: 
	Name of Person Submitting Request: Cllr Gavin Grant (on behalf of local residents)
	Date of Request: 7 November 2024
	Address of Person Submitting Request: 16, Gloucester Street, Malmesbury, SN16 0AA
	Telephone No: 
	 of Person Submitting Request: 07780 650785

	Email Address of Person Submitting Request: gavin.grant@wiltshire.gov.uk
	Location of Issue: Junction of St Mary's Lane and St Mary's Street 
	Parish or Town Council: Malmesbury Town Council
	Community Area: [Malmesbury]
	Nature of IssueRow1: St Mary's Street is a narrow road used heavily by traffic "cutting through" to and from the town centre. There's a hidden junction where St Mary's Lane meets St Mary's Road. This is a short way down beyond St Mary's Hall. Almost all local residents' parking is down St Mary's Lane. Drivers exiting from St Mary's Lane have poor visibiity of traffic already on St Mary's Road having entered from the Gloucester Road junction and virtually none of those moving down from Horsefair.
	How long has it been an issue: It's a long standing and growing problem
	What would you like done to resolve this issueRow1: There is a need to slow traffic on St Mary's Road and to alert them to this concealed entrance/exit. That can be done by:



- placing warning signs on St Mary's Road highlighting the concealed entrance at St Mary's Lane. These should be on appropriate lamposts facing in both directions before this junction.



- reducing the speed of traffic on St Mary's Street to avoid vehicles meeting "head to head" and the risk of collision between those already on St Mary's Street and anyone exiting from St Mary's Lane. This could be achieved by making the speed limit 20mph and/or speed reduction "bumps"
	Have you been in touch with your local Councillor: [Yes]


